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"Be Cool" presentation was given to 2nd Graders in eight schools in the county. This is 
an anger management program on how to deal with conflicts such as, teasing, bullying, 
criticism, anger/self, and anger/others. 

D. Baker requested to have Cooperative Extension give a presentation of the West Nile 
Virus to the Board of Legislators in the near future. It was decided to have them attend 
the Board Meeting on June 25, 2001 to give their presentation. 

D. Bakers distributed information on the farm composting of large animal carcasses and 
discussion followed. 

Fred Sinclair: 

F. Sinclair discussed utilizing a Health Department Program to purchase a mobile tire 
cutter that can be moved from farm to farm to split tires that are used to hold down covers 
for silage, this is to prevent water being held in tires which attracts mosquitoes that 
spread the West Nile Virus. 

The deer population was discussed and ways to cut down on the population. The 
Venison Donation Coalition is expanded into Allegany County, along with more permits 
being allowed. 

BIO Security measures are being practiced to prevent transporting diseases from farm to 
farm. 

An update was given on Consolidated Agricultural District #2. A public hearing will be 
June 25th, we hope the State Representative will be there. 

With the completion of the Priority Water Bodies list, three streams have been added to 
the list and one eliminated. They are targeted for treatment and completion in the next 
five years. 

In the EQIP (USDA Environmental Quality Incentive Program) project for Rushford 
Lake Watershed, five projects have been contracted and five are under review. 

The Soil/Water District is continuing to work with farmers on waste management 
problems. 

Meeting was adjourned at 12:00. 

Respectfully Submitted: 

Alice Alsworth 



RESOURCE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
SPECIAL MEETING 
S.T.A.R. PROGRAM 

JUNE 25, 2001 

Present: S. Myers, R. Bennett, E. Burdick, P. Regan, J. Walchli, D. Aumick 

The meeting was to order by Chairwoman S. Myers at 4:00. 

There were representatives from County Government and District Schools present. 

The reason for the meeting was to establish a Task Force Committee to look into the 
possibility ofbringing the S.T.A.R. Program to Allegany County. 

Some of the concerns were as follows: 

1. That not only the schools in the county be able to make referrals, but the 
Probation Department, and the Department of Social Services as well. 

2. The need for the S.T.A.R. Program to share their discipline and data 
information to the Probation Department, and the Department of Social 
Services. 

3. The need to find out the strictness of the rules, or can they be modified to 
better serve Allegany County. 

4. The program may prevent some placements, but the Department of Social 
Services will not be able to reduce their placement budget, as youth placed 
continue to need higher levels of care. 

5. Transpmiation issues need to be addressed. 
6. The need to observe the existing program in Genesee County and what 

changes individuals involved in the program feel need to be done to better 
serve the youth. 

7. The need to set up a mental health screening committee to evaluate each 
individual case to see if that youth can cope with the pressures of the program. 

8. There was concern that the program should only serve youth over age 14. 
There was discussion and it was agreed that it does need to serve the ages 
from 9-13 year olds as well before the behavior patterns are out of control. 

9. To find a location to house the program. 
10. The complete involvement ofthe parents to be incorporated into the program. 
11. The need for more information on the cost of the program. 
12. A follow-up on the program once it is up and running. 

The schools were asked about how many students they would recommend to this 
program if in deed this program is set up? The schools stated they would have referrals 
for between five to six youth already per school. 



Margaret Cherre, Director, Social Services Department has agreed to be the Chairwoman 
for the Task Force, and that the Social Services Department will sponsor the program. A 
Task Force Committee has been set up. 

Meeting was adjourned at 4:46. 

Respectfully submitted: 

Alice Alsworth 
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Present: S. Myers, R. Bennett, E. Burdick, P. Regan, J. Walchli, E. Sherman, F. 
Sinclair, D. Baker, D. Aumick 

The meeting was called to order by Chairwoman S. Myers at 1:28. 

On motion by P. Regan, seconded by J. Walchli and carried to approve the June 18t\ 
June 18th, and June 25th minutes. 

On motion by P. Regan, seconded by E. Burdick and carried to approve the appointment 
of James Cross to fill the remainder of a three-year term on the Allegany County Youth 
Board commencing immediately and expiring on March 25,2002. 

PREPARE A RESOLUTION 

S. Myers presented a brochure on Venison Donation Coalition prepared by Sullivan Trail 
RC&D Council. There was discussion on ways to distribute the brochure in Allegany 
County and the Seneca RC&D Council making their own brochure in the future. 

The STAR Program was discussed. The next STAR Task Force meeting will be 8:30 
a.m. on September 18th at Belmont BOCES Center. The STAR Task Force will tour the 
Genesee County STAR Program on September 25th & September 26th. 

Daniel Guiney: 

Allegany County Attorney, Daniel Guiney was asked to explain to the committee the 
second-hand dealer bill that is trying to be passed in the State Assembly. The Second­
Hand Dealers request the committee to support a resolution asking the State 
representatives to oppose this legislation, due to the regulations within it, hurting the 
local businesses. After much discussion, on motion by E. Burdick, seconded by P. Regan 
and carried to support a resolution opposing this legislation. 

PREPARE A RESOLUTION 

Dianne Baker: 

The Cooperative Extension lease expired on July 14th and the committee was asked to 
sponsor a resolution to extend the contract lease agreement another three years at a 
reduction in the rent amount. After much discussion it was decided to table the decision 
until September 1oth budget review for Cooperative Extension. 

Cooperative Extension Vision Committee sent out 20,000 surveys to residents on 
agricultural farm issues. There have been over 800 surveys returned. Once the surveys 
have been tallied a report will be given to the committee on the results. 

Lynn O'Brien- Agriculture & Economic Development representative will be working 
with Cornell University on workshops to be offered. 



Dianne asked permission to have the Cooperative Extension nutrition staff give a 
presentation to the Allegany County Board of Legislators in September? It was decided 
to make arrangements with the Clerk of the Board. 

Dianne stated that Cornell University contributes $60,000 annually to the WIC Program 
each year. There are six Cornell Cooperative Extension employees that are on the WIC 
staff. 

Deborah Aumick: 

New York State sent a letter to the Youth Bureau warning them that any grant money 
Federally funded may be withheld after the September 15th deadline because the funds 
have not been appropriated through the State budgeting process. There was discussion 
and it was decided to refer the matter to Ways and Means to check to see what effect this 
will have financially on the County. 

REFERRED TO WAYS AND MEANS 

Deb stated she also sent a letter of concern on this issue, and she explained to the 
committee how this would affect Allegany County Youth Bureau programs. 

Deb asked the committee for their approval to take the examination fee for the Family 
Development Course out of the STOP DWI account. There was discussion. On motion 
by P. Regan, seconded by R. Bennett and carried to withdraw the fee from the Youth 
Bureau budget because it's relationship to the Youth Bureau is more direct. 

Deb asked the committee to support a Youth Bureau Board member to attend a Youth 
Bureau conference with her. The Youth Bureau has the necessary funds for this request. 
On motion by J. Walchli, seconded by E. Burdick and carried to support the request. 

Deb asked the committee to support her attending the yearly STOP DWI Conference at 
Lake Placid. On motion by R. Bennett, seconded by P. Regan and carried to support the 
request. 

Fred Sinclair: 

The Soil/Water District Board has made a request for the committee to sponsor a 
resolution to increase the per diem of the Soil/Water District Board members from $25.00 
per meeting, to $50.00 per meeting. The Soil/Water District Board Directors would like 
to clarify the existing resolution to changed it to state that per diem will be paid for 
District Board meetings only and that the Legislative members of the District Board are 
not eligible to receive per diem or mileage from the District. On motion by P. Regan, 
seconded by E. Burdick and carried to approve said request for increase in per diem. 

PREPARE A RESOLUTION 

On motion by P. Regan, seconded by E. Burdick and carried, due to changing of wording 
to the existing resolution the matter was referred to Ways and Means for their approval. 



REFERRED TO WAYS AND MEANS 

The copies of the County resolutions, reports, and findings from the Planning Board and 
Agricultural and Farmland Protection Board have been sent to Albany. The Mylar's for 
mapping of the district boundary have been received from Cornell and the tax department 
is preparing the final parcel map of the District, which will then be transferred to the 
Mylar's and forwarded to Cornell for review, then to the Commissioner. 

The Village ofBelmont is seeking an easement across the County owned Conservation 
District property on County Road 48. This involves a new water main and includes 
crossing of service lines to the County gas pump station, access paving and District 
parking area. A detailed map is being drawn up. The District request guidance as to who 
will review the proposal on behalf of the County. After discussion a motion by R. 
Bennett, seconded by P. Regan and carried to refer the matter to Public Works 
Committee for review, with the request that if approved the property must be returned to 
it's original condition. 

REFERRED TO PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE 

Paul Kretser has been retained for management advise on three County lots under 
consideration for timber sales. Expense for this service and the marking of selected sale 
sites is covered under the District contract. Management of the sale can be conducted by 
the consultant for an additional fee, which is normally a percentage of the sale price. The 
Griffin Lot (Birdsall) has been cruised and determined ready for harvest. The C Homer 
and Dixon Lots are also being evaluated. 

A neighbor on Rattlesnake Hill is contesting the marked boundaries for the NEETZ Lot. 
The information has been forward to John Margeson and Daniel Guiney for their review. 

The District and NRCS (Natural Resourse Conservation Services) personnel are working 
hard on farm based EQUIP Projects (USDA Environment Quality Incentive Program) in 
the Rushford Lake and Upper Genesee River Basin. There are two wetland reserve 
projects under construction and two more slated for construction this summer. 

There was discussion on the drought in the county and how it has affected the farmer's 
wells, and crops. 

The Genesee Valley Outdoor Education Center is being planned collaboratively with 
BOCES, Genesee Valley Central School, Cornell Cooperative Extension, Soil/Water 
Conservation District, Natural Resource Conservation Services, 4-H agencies and 
volunteers from the public. Fund raising efforts are being implemented in support of 
construction for the 24-acre site. The estimated cost is $70,000 with $35,000 of that cash 
and in-kind services. Fred stated that if anyone is interested in participating and 
contributing, they should contact SWCD or Cornell Cooperative Extension. 

The proposed renovations of the Seneca Oil Spring have not been funded by the NYS 
Parks application. There was discussion on the bridge decking which needs to be 
completed with or without the grant. 



Preston Lucas: 

P. Lucas gave an update on the progress ofthe River Trail. The next scheduled meeting 
will be August 301

h at 1:00 at the Willing Town Hall. 

The meeting was adjourned at 3:10. 

Respectfully submitted: 
Alice Alsworth 
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Craig Braack presented the 2002 budget request of the County Historian. On motion by 
E. Burdick, seconded by P. Regan the Budget Officers recommendation was approved. 

Respectfully submitted: 
Alice Alsworth 



5'(;·,., 
L--.i..V'' ... ,, RESOURCE MANAGEMENT 

SEPTEMBER 10,2001 
-1.-f.,\t 0 2'.:: fio, ~-· . - ~ 

'--' r\f\··' .._,' ~-. 
L(J(J,'/ ·. ',Y::J:;\;\-:-~-

. . ..... c. u r v 
Present: S. Myers, R. Bennett, P. Regan, E. Burdick, J. Walchh, E. She~~ " l dJs 

~~/; f:·-.. 
• . l;f'-.{1.("'""·~ ~ 

Chairwoman Myers called the meeting to order at 11 :00 a.m. "'-.<; \../..:":)" t/ 

Mr. Fred Sinclair, Field Manager, Allegany County Soil and Water District presented the 
2002 budget request for the District. On motion of E. Burdick, seconded by P. Regan, 
the Budget Officers recommendation was approved. 

Mr. Sinclair also presented the 2002 budget request for the County Reforestation 
Department. On motion by R. Bennett, seconded by J. Walchli, the Budget Officers 
recommendation was approved. 

Ms. Dianne Baker presented the 2002 budget request for Cornell Cooperative Extension 
of Allegany County. On motion ofR. Bennett, seconded by E. Burdick, the Budget 
Officers recommendation was approved. 

J. Margeson presented the 2002 budget requests for Rushford Lake Swim Area, the 
County Agricultural Society, and the County Sportsmen Federation. All were approved 
as submitted. 

Deborah Aumick presented the 2002 budget requests for the County Youth Bureau and 
the Stop-DWI Program. On motion ofP. Regan, seconded by E. Burdick the Budget 
Officer recommendations for both programs were approved. 

A motion was made by R. Bennett and seconded by J. Walchli to refer to the Ways and 
Means Committee a request to establish a policy whereby the Chairman of the Board of 
Legislators would send a letter of thanks to any member of a County Advisory 
Committee who resigns from a committee. Motion carried unanimously. 

REFERRED TO WAYS AND MEANS 

On motion ofP. Regan, seconded by R. Bennett, a resolution is to be prepared 
confirming the appointment ofMs. Sherry Weirich, Scio, New York and Ms. Lucy 
Laventure, Friendship, New York by Chairman Sherman to the Allegany County Youth 
Board. 

PREPARE A RESOLUTION 

·(./ 
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OCTOBER 15,2001 

OCT l I 201J1 

Present: S. Myers, R. Bennett, P. Regan, E. Burdick, J. Walchli, E. Sherman, F. Sinclair 

Guest: Linda Crandall, Secretary- Youth Bureau, STOP/DWI 
Cleveland Hill, Community Educator- Cornell Cooperative Extension 
Teri Violet, Community Educator- Cornell Cooperative Extension 

Chairwoman Myers called the meeting to order at 1:27. 

On motion by E. Burdick, seconded by P. Regan and carried to approve the minutes of 
August 201

\ September 101
h. 

Fred Sinclair: 

The District and NRCS staff are wrapping up the 2001 construction season having 
completed several on farm projects as well as Wetland Reserve Projects and farm 
planning responsibilities. 

The District reimbursement from the State which is funded within the Governors 
Environmental Protection Fund has not been funded yet. This amounts to $30,000 per 
year, which supports the salaries and operating expenses for the District. The FL­
LOWP A (Finger Lakes- Lake Ontario Watershed Protection Alliance) is also budgeted 
there and not funded yet. This is a yearly amount of $55,000, which funds special 
projects in the county. This could mean a combined $85,000 loss in local Conservation 
program funding. Fred asked the committee to send a letter of support urging the State to 
make the necessary funding available. On a motion by R. Bennett, seconded by J. 
Walchli and carried to have a letter done up and the committee would sign it on Monday 
to send out to Governor Pataki and our state representatives. 

The District will be collaborating with the Allegany County Health Department to answer 
the RFP put out by the NY State Health Department for performance of the Source Water 
Assessment program. (SWAP) By performing this work for the NY State Health 
Department it could make up for some of the lost revenues at the District. 

The inspection tour of CAD #2 was a great success with a NY State Ag & Markets 
representative last week. The maps are back from Cornell and everything is in place for 
the final approval by the Commissioner. 

The District has contracted with Paul Kretser to perform marking of the hardwood sales 
on the Griffin, C Homer and Dixon Lots. Letting of bids will occur in January 2002. 
The County contract with the District for management will cover the costs for the 
consulting forester. 



There was discussion on the reviewing of the Consolidated Districts. Allegany County is 
in the process of consolidating 13 Agricultural Districts into 4. The County plans to 
perform a review every other year. Agricultural District #3 will be composed of District 
#7 and #13, which should occur in 2002; however, District #6 should also be reviewed in 
2002. In order to stagger the review dates Agricultural District #6 should be reviewed in 
2004, which will require a 2-year extension. In order to obtain 'this extension, a petition 
for approval needs to be obtained from the Commissioner of Agriculture and Markets. 
Fred requests the committee to sponsor a resolution to petition the Commissioner of 
Agriculture and Markets to extend the review date of Agricultural District #6. On motion 
by R. Bennett, seconded by P. Regan and carried to support said extension. 

PREPARE A RESOLUTION 

Trespassing is occurring with motor vehicles on the East hill lots, (Travis and Pine Lots). 
The no motorized vehicle signs were run down and people have been camping, building 
fires and driving in on them. Fred asked how the committee wanted to handle the 
situation? After discussion, on motion by E. Burdick, seconded by R. Bennett to make a 
referral to the Public Works Committee for the installation of three gates to the entrances 
of the lots, and to have the law enforced on trespassing. 

REFERRAL TO PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE 

Linda Crandall: 

Linda came on behalf of Deb Aumick who was away at a conference. 

After reviewing the STOP-DWI 2002 Plan, on motion by E. Burdick, seconded by R. 
Bennett and carried to approve the plan as written. 

PREPARE A RESOLUTION 

The final figures have not come in from the State relative to YDDP funding. (Youth 
Development/Delinquency Prevention) Deb has suggested some of the programs such as 
STEP and First STEP apply for SDPP (Special Delinquency Prevention Program) 
funding since that was not cut. 

The committee was invited to attend the Fall SADD Conference on Friday, October 26, 
2001 at the Belmont BOCES Center from 8:30a.m.- 2:00p.m. The will be 
representation of students from each SADD Chapter in the County. After discussion 
Chairman Edgar Sherman request some of the students to attend an Allegany County 
Legislative Board meeting to discuss their involvement in the program. 

S. Myers asked J. Walchli to report to the committee on how plans for the STAR 
Program where progressing. 



Linda stated the first New Years Eve night plans are progressing well. They are in their 
final stages of organizing activities and fundraisers. 
TheY outh Bureau has been working with Ralph Eastlack on a $50,000 grant for the 3 
youth centers (Wellsville, Fillmore and Whitesville). The grant has been completed and 
sent on to Albany for approval. The committee request the youth center representatives 
attend the next committee meeting to discuss their programs. 

Cleveland Hill and Teri Violet: 

They both discussed Cornell Cooperative Extension programs on Eat Smart New York, 
Family Life Program and how they are run. It was very informative. 

J. Walchli asked the committee to support department head personnel evaluations done 
by the committees of jurisdiction that each department head reports to. On motion by J. 
Walchli, seconded by P. Regan and carried to refer said matter to Ways and Means 
Committee. 

REFERRED TO WAYS AND MEANS 

Meeting was adjourned at 2:36. 
Respectfully Submitted: 
Alice Alsworth 



ALLEGANY COUNTY 
RESOURCE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 

October 15,2001 

WHEREAS, Allegany County is in the process of consolidating 13 
Agricultural Districts into 4, and 

WHEREAS, in order to facilitate the timely and efficient review of 
the Consolidated Districts, the County plans to perform a review every 
other year with the 300 day review period beginning January 2 and ending 
October 28, and 

WHEREAS, Consolidated Agricultural District #3 which will be 
composed of District 7 and 13 should occur in 2002 however District #6 
is also scheduled for 2002 and, 

WHEREAS, in order to achieve staggered review dates District #6 
should be reviewed in 2004, which will require a 2 year extension and, 

WHEREAS, Section 303-a of the Agricultural Districts Law allows 
counties with multiple districts with review dates in any 12 month period, 
to petition the Commissioner of Agriculture and Markets to approve, for 
good cause, and extension of up to four years for a district reyiew, 

RESOLVED, that the Board of Legislators hereby petitions the 
Commissioner of Agriculture and Markets, to extend the review date of 
Agricultural District #6 to begin January 2, 2004 and end the 300 day 
review period (anniversary) on October 28,2004 and, 

FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Board of Legislators also 
petitions that the Commissioner of Agriculture and Markets approve that 
all anniversary dates for subsequent review of Allegany County Districts 
be established as October 28 with initiation of the 300 day review period 
commencing on January 2 and forthermore, that the following yearly 
District review schedule be approved. 

CAD #2-2006 CAD# 1 - 2008 CAD#3- 2010 DIST # 6- 2012 



ALLEGANY COUNTY SOIL & WATER CONSERVATION DISTRICT 
Agricultural Service Center, 5425 Co. Rt. 48 
Belmont, New York 14813-9758 

Commissioner Nathan Rudgers 
NYS Dept of Agriculture and Markets 
1 Winners Circle Albany, New York 12235 

Dear Commissioner Rudgers: 

(716) 268-7831 
FAX: (716) 268-7224 

October 10, 2001 

Allegany County is in the process of getting the review of Agricultural 
Districts up to date. Previously, the existence of 13 Districts, with as many 
anniversary dates, made keeping up with the review process difficult for the 
single planner who was handling the workload. 

The County has subsequently contracted with the Soil and Water 
Conservation District to handle the administration of Ag. Districts. The 
solution to bringing all Districts up to date is to consolidate. To date, we 
have created Consol~dated Agricultural District #1. CAD# 2, is presently in 
the final stages of review in Albany. This has reduced the number of 
Districts from 13 to 5. The plan is to perform one more consolidation 
involving# 7 and 13. The remaining District# 6 will stand as is. 

As we complete the consolidations and bring all Districts up to date, we 
would like to have the reviews of the 4 Districts staggered such that a review 
occurs every other year. CAD 1 and 2 have parent Districts which allowed 
for the timing of their reviews to occur in 2008 and 2006 respectively. 
Districts 7 and 13, to be consolidated, are overdue and should be reviewed in 
2002, District 6 is also up for review in 2002. We propose to Consolidate #7 
and #13 into CAD #3 in 2002, to bring them up to date. We are also 
requesting a two year extension on review of District #6 be granted in order 
to put the staggered schedule into place. 

We are also requesting that all anniversary dates be set at October 28 of the 
review year so that all reviews will begin the 300 day review period on Jan 
2nd of that year. This will improve administration and also help maintain the 
staggered schedule. 



This process will result in the following schedule for District review. 

District #2 2006 
District # 1 2008 
District #3 2010 
District #4 2012 (formerly#6) 

Your consideration of this request is greatly appreciated, 

Cc: RonMead 
John Margeson 
Rod Bennett 
Ron Stuck 
KierDirlam 

Sincerely, 

~~~L~' 
Frederick Sinclair 
District Manager 



Allegany 

2002 STOP-DWI PLAN 



STOP-DWI list verification page. As of July, 2001, GTSC's file shows the following 
infom1ation for your county. Please make any edits on this sheet to allow us to update 
our master file. Include e-mail address if applicable. Please print clearly. 

Ms. Deborah Aumick, 
STOP-DWI Coordinator 
Allegany County STOP-DWI Program 
5435C County Road 48 
Belmont, NY 14813 
Phone: 716-368-5394 correction= 71 6-268-5394 
Fax: 716-268-5002 
E-mail: acdwi@eznet.net 



NARRATIVE 

2002 STOP-DWI PLAN 

Allegany 

The Allegany County STOP-DWI program remains committed to the goal of maintaining 
a safer environment for its residents by continuing to reduce alcohol related fatalities and injuries 
on its highways. The County program plan and budget will continue to identify local problems, 
and the program coordinator will develop strategies and determine costs to help meet the program 
goal in addressing the identified problem areas. 

The Allegany County community stands united in its concern that police should remove 
the threat imposed by drunk drivers from our highways. The Coordinator, as in past years, will 
meet with police agencies throughout the year to plan DWI-related seminars and trainings and to 
discuss tmffic issues. Furthermore, the Coordinator will participate in the plannng of 
unannounced DWI patrols which will be funded under contract in (8) eight municipalities 
including: Alfred, Andover, Angelica, Belmont, Cuba, Friendship, Wellsville, Willing, as well as 
the Allegany County Sheriffs Dept. All of these agencies will participate in (5) county-wide 
blanket patrols and the New York "Project Zero Operation". 

The STOP-DWI Program will continue to support the prosecution of drinking driver 
arrests by funding an assistant District Attorney position. The Allegany County Probation Dept. 
will continue to receive funding to collect fmes for the judges, conduct pre-sentence 
investigations and supervise probationers. 

Since 1996, the Allegany County STOP-DWI Office has assumed the administration of 
the Victim Impact Panel. For 2002, this agency, together with (3) three others, will work to 
promote the victim panel with the county and municipal justices. STOP-DWI recognizes the 
proven success of this Panel as a prevention/ intervention/ accountability tool. 

In the realm ofYouth education/prevention Allegany County STOP-DWI will remain 
committed to supporting local SADD Chapters. Youth strategies are planned with SADD school 
advisors for reducing undemge drinking and traffic accidents. In the Spring of 2002 STOP-DWI 
will coordinate and fund the 7th Annual SADD recognition breakfast with each school chapter 
presenting awards of their choices. In the Fall2002 the STOP-DWI program will coordinate and 
fund a one day SADD student leadership training conference. STOP-DWI also will continue to 
promote and fund various programs and activities locally available for in-school presentations. 
This agency will collect and maintain DWI research materials and statistics which will be made 
available to local students. 

In an effort to maintain public awareness of STOP-DWI throughout the year this agency 
will purchase radio air time for advertising, promote newspaper articles and distribute statisitics. 
Plans have been finalized to participate in health booths in 2002 for such organizations as SUNY 
Alfred's Alcohol Awareness week and ARC's Health & Safety Fair. This agency will continue to 
participate in the Allegany County Fair booth in July, 2002 with the Allegany County Traffic 
Safety Board and the New York State Police. In December, 2002, a reception to promote Drunk 
Driver Awareness month will be held in the County office building. Finally, beginning in 
December, 200lthe Allegany County STOP-DWI office, together with other Allegany County 
government agencies and not-for-profit groups, developed an alcohol free, family oriented New 
Year's Eve celebration. Although it is taking place in Wellsville (which has the largest 
population concentration), it is a county-wide initiative. The STOP-DWI office hopes to continue 
this event as an alternative to the usual New Year's Eve fare. 

The Allegany County STOP-DWI will continue to expand services to ynforcement, 
prosecution, prevention and education agencies to meet the goals of our program plan. 



COMPONENT 

Enforcement 
Court Related 
Probation 
Rehabilitation 
Public Information/Education 
Administration 

TOTALS 

BUDGET SUMMARY 

2002 STOP-DWI PLAN 

Allegany 

TOTALS 

$ 35,000.00 
$ 
$ 

30,500.00 
21,000.00 

$ _ _;4::.....1:....::0:....::8:....::8:....::._._'1_:4'---
$ 32,122.37 
$ 19,131.69 

$141,843.00 

REVENUE ESTIMATES FOR THE 2002 PROGRAM YEAR $133,000.00 

STOP-DWI FUNDS AVAILABLE FROM PREVIOUS YEAR $ 8,843.00 

B-1 



Allegany 

2002 ENFORCEMENT ACTIVITY BUDGET 

PERSONAL SERVICES 

DWI Patrols (see B-3) 
Coordinator and/or staff 
Other (specify below) 4,410.00 

Total Personal Services 

OTHER THAN PERSONAL SERVICES 

Breath Testing Devices 
Radar 
Video Equipment 
Equipment Maintenance 
Patrol Vehicle(s) 
Vehicle Maintenance 
Supplies 
Training 
Contractual Services 
Other (specify below) 

$ ____ _ 

3,000.00 

Total Other Than Personal Service 

$ 32,000.00 

$ 3,000.00 

Total Enforcement Budget $35,000.00 

Describe/explain "Other" items listed above: 

Personal Service~Other: Funding for Police saturation road 

Patrols - 4 410.00 

Other Than Personal Services-Other: Repair or replacement of 

Police Equipment i.e. alco-
B-2 sensors, radars, etc. 



Name of Police Agency 

Alfred P.D. 
~ndmler: E D 
Angelica P.D. 
Belmont P.D. 
Cuba P.D. 
FriendshiQ P.D. 
Wellsville P.D. 
Willing P.D. 

Allegany 

2002 STOP-DWI PLAN . 
FUNDED POLICE AGENCIES 

Breakdown of DWI Patrols 

Personal Services for DWI Patrols 

$ 5 200.00 
$ 750 DO 
$ 1 000.00 
$ 1 000.00 
$ 4 000.00 
$ 1 300.00 
$ 9 400.00 
$ 1 740.00 

Alleg.Co. Sheriff's Dept. $ 3 200.00 
$ 
$ 
$ 
$ 
$ 
$ 
$ 
$ 
$ 
$ 
$ 
$ 
$ 
$ 
$ 

TOTAL* $ __ ~2~7~5~9~0~·~0~0~-------

* The total of this column should equal line 1 of schedule B-2 DWI Patrols. 

B-3 



Allegany 

2002 COURT RELATED ACTIVITY BUDGET 

PERSONAL SERVICES 

Assistant District Attorneys 
Administrative staff 

$ 22,000 OQ 

Coordinator and/or staff 8, 0 0 0 • 0 0 
Other (specify below) 

Total Personal Service $ 3 0 , 0 0 0 . 0 0 

OTHER THAN PERSONAL SERVICES 

Supplies and materials $ _____ _ 
Training 
Contractual services 
Reimbursement to local courts 
Other (specify below) 

500.00 

Total Other Than Personal Service 

Total Court Related Budget 

Describe/explain "Other" items: 

B-4 

$ 500.00 

$ 30,500.00 



Allegany 

2002 PROBATION ACTIVITY BUDGET 

PERSONAL SERVICES 

Part-time Probation officerGa}raineE$ 13,000.00 
Part-time Support staff 8, 000.00 

Coordinator and/or staff 
Other (specify below) 

Total Personal Service 

OTHER THAN PERSONAL SERVICES 

$ 21,000.00 

Travel $ ___ _ 
Alcohol/drug screening equipment ___ _ 
Training 
Contractual services 
Other (specify below) 

Total Other Than Personal Service $ -0-

Total Probation Budget 

Describe/explain "Other" items: 

$ 21,000.00 

(1) Part-time-Probation Officer Trainee for investigation, 

counseling, and rehabilitation of 

DWI offenders. 

(1) Part-time-Typist 
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Allegany 

2002 REHABILITATION ACTIVITY BUDGET 

PERSONAL SERVICES 

Alcoholism counselor(s) 
Social workers 

$ ____ _ 

Support staff 
Coordinator and/or staff 
Contractual services 
Other (specify below) 

1.305.05 
1,913.89 

Total Personal Service $3,218.94 

OTHER THAN PERSONAL SERVICES 

Alcohol/drug screening equipment ____ _ 
Training 
Contractual services 
Other (specify below) 8 7 0 • 0 0 

Total Other Than Personal Service $ 8 7 0 • 0 0 _ _;:;....;____::_..::.....;:_~-
Total Rehabilitation Budget 

Describe/explain "other" items: 

$ 4,088.94 

Personal Services-Other: Fringe & Health Benefits. 

Other Than Personal Services-Other: Misc. expenses for Victim 

Impact Panel i.e.: supplies, mileage, etc. 
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Allegany 

2002 PUBLIC INFORMATION/EDUCATION ACTIVITY BUDGET 

PERSONAL SERVICE 

Coordinator and/or staff 
SADD activities 
Other (specify below) 

$ 10,258.58 
1,500.00 

14,523.79 

Total Personal Service $ 26' 282 37 

OTHER THAN PERSONAL SERVICES 

Presentations 
Printed materials 
Training 
Contractual services 
Travel 
Other (specify below) 

3,000.00 
1 1 500 00 

200.00 

160.00 
980 00 

Total Other Than Personal Service $ 

Total Public Information/Education Budget 

Describe/explain "Other" items: 

5,840.00 

$ 32,122,37 

Personal Services-Other: Fringe & Health Benefits 

Other Than Personal Services-Other: Office expenses - $980.00 
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Allegany 

2002 ADMINISTRATION/EVALUATION BUDGET 

PERSONAL SERVICE 

Coordinator 
Support staff 
Other (specify below) 

$6,537.37 

9,254.32 

Total Personal Service 

OTHER THAN PERSONAL SERVICES 

Office supplies 
Office equipment 
Training/ Conference 
Overhead 
Travel 
Contractual services 
Other (specify below) 

160.00 

200 00 
820.00 

160.00 

2,000.00 

Total Other Than Personal Service 

$ 15,791.69 

$ 3,340.00 

Total Administration/Evaluation Budget 

Describe/explain "Other" items: 

$ 19,131.69 

Personal Services-Other: Fringe & Health Benefits 

Other Than Personal Services-Other: Fees for County .Attorney's 

Consulations & legal services for municipal 

contracts in lieu of office rent. 
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RESOURCE MANAGEMENT 
DECEMBER 18, 2001 
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Present: S. Myers, R. Bennett, P. Regan, E. Burdick, J. Walchli, P. Lucas, J. Margeson, 
F. Sinclair, C. Braack, D. Aumick, Kier Dirlam 

Chairwoman Myers called the meeting to order at 1:35 p.m. 

On motion by J. Walchli, seconded by P. Regan and carried the minutes of October 15, 
2001 were approved. 

Deborah Aumick: 

The S.T.A.R. Program is moving ahead nicely. The building committee has visited some 
possible sites. 

The State slashed $3,000 from the Special Delinquency allocations for the 2002 budget 
and more money from the Youth Development stream. There will be a strategy Youth 
Board meeting on January 2, 2001. 

Deb has been working with Lisa Bowen on the RFP's for the Youth Programs. 

Deb gave a Youth Court update, and the training will be January 19th, and January 26th. 
The Youth Court will be held on the third and fourth Saturday of every month. 

There have been meetings with Lisa Lee- ACCORD, Judy Hopkins- BOCES, and 
Dennis Kirst- Education Information Specialist for youth planning (center, jobs, 
mentorship' s). 

There was a meeting with the Cuba Village Board and Cuba School Board in regards to 
skate park issues. 

Deb attended a 4-H Youth Conversations meeting. The Youth's ideas will be presented 
later in the year to a meeting in Albany. 

An update was given on the New Years Eve celebration. 

Preston Lucas: 

Issues were discussed on the WAG Trail. Mr. Lucas stated that a follow-up needs to be 
done with the State DEC to continue completion of the Trail in order for the State to take 
over. 

On motion by P. Regan, seconded by R. Bennett and carried to go into attorney client 
executive session at 1:58. On motion by P. Regan, seconded by J. Walchli and carried to 
go out of executive session at 2:19. 



On motion by P. Regan, seconded by R. Bennett and carried to make a referral to Public 
Works to recommend that the portion of the Trail from Weidrick Road to the Village of 
Wellsville be appraised. 

REFERRED TO PUBLIC WORKS 

Fred Sinclair: 

A referral was given to the Public Works Department requesting they install three gates 
to the entrances of the lots on East Hill, Travis and Pine. There has been trespassing and 
damaged done to the lots. The Resource Management Committee should thank the 
Public Works Department for a job well done. 

After the first of the year, the Rattle Snake Hill county forest lot will be surveyed to clear 
up the boundary dispute. 

The Consolidation of District #2 has been approved and completed by the New York 
State Commissioner of Ag & Markets. Both Districts #7 and # 13 will be consolidated 
and District #6 will be reviewed starting in January 2002. Once these are completed the 
review process will begin again in the year 2005 for Agriculture District #2. 

There was a joint meeting of Agricultural and Farmland Protection Board and 
Cooperative Extension Agricultural Communities Visioning Committee. A farmland 
protection-planning grant will be applied for. 

There has not been any news on the State reimbursement to the Soil and Water 
Conservation District. Budget issues were discussed. 

Craig Braack: 

The towns of Scio and Wirt have new historians. Craig will be setting up a meeting with 
the county historians to better define the requirements of the job. 

There was discussion on plans being done for the celebration of the 2001
h Anniversary of 

the County to occur in 2006. 

There was discussion on recounting old stories ofWorld War II and the implementation 
of these stories on our web site. 

The Wellsville Rotary celebrated their 801
h anniversary and they will be completing a 

new time capsule, and R. Bennett stated Craig would be contacted for information to go 
into this capsule. 



S. Myers and Kier have been participating in the development of the new Conserving 
Open Space New York State 2001 plan. The State will be conducting quarterly meetings, 
which will be held in different counties throughout the state. 

John Margeson request the committee to sponsor a resolution to approve the agreement 
between the County and the Allegany County Federation of Snowmobilers, Inc. to 
provide for snowmobile trail development and maintenance. The resolution also 
appropriates $42,154 in State Aid to A7185.483 and credits a like amount to 
A10.3089.01. 

On motion by J. Walchli, seconded by E. Burdick and carried to approve said resolution. 

PREPARE A RESOLUTION 

REFERRED TO WAYS AND MEANS 

Meeting was adjourned at 3:00. 

Respectfully submitted: 
Alice Alsworth 



MEMORANDUM OF EXPLANATION 

Intro No. -------
(Clerk's Use Only) 

COMMITTEE: Resource Management DATE: December 17,2001 

Resolution approves an Agreement between the County and the Allegany 
County Federation of Snowmobilers, Inc. to provide for snowmobile trail 
development and maintenance. 

Resolution also appropriates $42,154 in State Aid to A7185.483 and credits 
a like amount to A10.3089.01. 

FISCAL IMPACT: NONE 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION REGARDING THIS MATTER, CONTACT: 

John E. Margeson 268-9217 
NAME AND DEPARTMENT TELEPHONE NUMBER 




